
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2010

EX.001/10
BUDGET 2010/11 – CONSIDERATION OF CONSULTATION FEEDBACK




(Key Decision)

Portfolio:
Finance

Subject Matter
The Minutes of the following Budget Consultation Meetings were submitted:

(a)
Budget consultation meeting with the Large Firms Affinity Group 


8 January 2010

(b)
Budget consultation meeting with Trade Unions - 8 January 2010

(c)
Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel - 7 January 2010

In addition, comments received from staff / a member of the public in response to the budget consultation process had been circulated.

Referring to the Minutes of the budget consultation Large Firms Affinity Group held on 8 January 2010, the Leader highlighted the following corrections:

- page 2, second paragraph - the reference to "Mr Allan" be deleted and replaced with "Mr Johnston"; and

- page 2, fifth paragraph, third line - the words "had received" be deleted and replaced with "was seeking".

The Chairman of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel attended the meeting and commented that the Panel supported the suggestion that a review of the budget consultation process be carried out to provide more scope for Overview and Scrutiny and the public to be involved in the budget process.  He drew attention to issues raised in relation to car parking and the transformation of Overview and Scrutiny, together with Members' support for the Community Centres.

The Finance Portfolio Holder thanked representatives of the Large Firms Affinity Group, Trade Union representatives and the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel for their time in responding to the Executive's draft Budget Resolution.  

The issue of the budget consultation process had been touched upon the week before.  The Portfolio Holder acknowledged that the process needed some review in order to identify ways in which to engage with the public in greater numbers.  The Executive would endeavour to progress the matter in time for next year's budget consultation process.  With regard to the transformation of scrutiny, he believed that the review should not be too prescriptive as to how Overview and Scrutiny undertook their function.

The comments outlined in the Minutes listed above and received from members of staff / the public had been taken on board when formulating the Executive's budget proposals for 2010/11 for recommendation to the City Council.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

(1)
That the Minutes of the consultation meetings with the Large Firms Affinity Group and Trade Union representatives, attached as Appendices A and B,  the extract from the Minutes of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel and comments received from staff / a member of the public be received.

(2)
That the consultation feedback be received, it being noted that the comments had been taken into account by the Executive when formulating its final recommendations for the City Council's 2010/11 budget to be submitted later in the meeting.

Reasons for Decision

To take into account any consultation feedback when formulating recommendations on the 2010/11 Budget.







